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FROM THE HIGH CHAIR 

Judge George McDowell and I 

have taken advantage of the 

off season to fine-tune our 

judging skills. 

Judge George, at great per-

sonal cost, has traveled not 

only the U.S. but Europe and 

Southe America to pick up 

subtle tips on judging.  In 

truth his judging was excel-

lent, but felt he could do bet-

ter.  Jane accompanied him, 

took notes and will provide a 

report on the travels later. 

Judge Joe, in response to 

heated requests by the play-

ers, did indeed, have his eyes 

tested, was found to be defi-

cient, and has his cataracts 

removed and replaced with 

lenses approved for Judges. 

Unfortunately, both of us 

have had reverses in the past 

few days.  George has an im-

minent death in the family 

and I am having radiation for 

multiple myeloma.  In order to 

compensate for our absences, 

I am assembling a panel of 

alternate judges, chosen for 

their honesty, eye sight, and 

their ability to add 7’s and 8’s  

 

accurately.   

Best wishes to all, let the 

Games begin, and we hope for 

the best MKV Shuffleboard 

Tournament.  The Judges will 

do their part. 

SIGNED JUDGE JOE FROM THE 

HIGH CHAIR. 

************************** 

HISTORY LESSON 

This event began on or about 

1994, which is 18 or 19 years 

ago.  Go figure—I can’t count. 

The Originators were Don & 

Mary Lou (Don’t phone at 3 

am.) Turner etc. (Greens?). 

The first Underground Newslet-

ter was written in 1998 or 1999 

from a suggestion from King 

Arthur (Broder) and the Fruit-

cake Ken (Langendorf) ran with 

it with the help of Lady Barbara 

as Publisher. 

************************** 

After the Puck Partnering Pupu 

Party  tonight look for your 

partner and find  out how to 

contact them and begin to sign 

up for games on the scheduling 

sheet at “The Shack”.  We will 

be publishing the list and offi-

cial photos of the party ASAP.  

Please share if you have any 

news, photos of others of our 

family, please send to Blangen-

dorf@msn.com so I can post to 

our web site,  MKVonline.com 

for all to share and enjoy. 

 


